
| NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

 

 
For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

Alexandria Park Community School 
Works notification 7 April 2022 

We are redeveloping Alexandria Park Community School so students from Kindergarten to Year 12 
can learn in flexible learning environments. 

Public footpath works commencing 18 April 2022 

As part of the redevelopment, we will be completing works to the surrounding public footpaths 
during the school holidays. 

These works include: 

• Redevelopment of Park Road, including construction of a new pathway from Buckland 
Street to Power Avenue, pedestrian lighting, and landscaping. There will be temporary 
changes to pedestrian walkways in and around the park, and directional signage will be 
installed. 

• Regrading and resurfacing of Buckland Street southern footpath along the school.  

• Amendments of Belmont Street pathways, including an upgrade of the stormwater pit, and 
resurfacing of asphalt for regrading to new footpath.  

Park Road works: changes to pedestrian access, tennis courts and amenities block  

From 18 April 2022, there will be changes to pedestrian access on Park Road. These changes will 
impact access to the tennis courts and amenities block. Access to the basketball courts will remain 
open from Power Avenue. 

A temporary footpath will be installed for the duration of works, which will also be accessible for 
wheelchairs users and parents with prams or strollers. 

There will be no access to the tennis courts or amenities block from Power Avenue. All access will 
be via Buckland Street. Refer to the map below.  

For a short time, from Tuesday 26 April to Saturday 30 April 2022 (weather permitting), there will be 
no access to the amenities block. Alternative amenities will be available at the Alexandria Cricket 
Pavilion on Power Avenue during business hours. Access to the tennis courts will be from the 
Northern entrance. 

Park road works will be completed in stages to minimise impacts to the community, and are 
anticipated to be finished in September 2022. Further updates will be provided as the works 
progress. 
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Buckland Street works: footpath and partial road closure (April-May) 

From April 2022, there will be changes to traffic and pedestrian access on Buckland Street.  

The footpath and part of Buckland Street westbound will be closed from 18 April 2022 for up to 5 
weeks, weather dependent. Traffic controllers will be in place to assist residents and traffic on 
Buckland Street. Refer to the below map for details. 
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Belmont Street works:  

From 18 April 2022 for up to 5 weeks, there will be changes to traffic and pedestrian access on 
Belmont Street.  

The footpath and part of Belmont Street will be closed, removing 3 parking spaces for the duration 
of works. There is no impact to access to Alexandria Park Community School. Works are due to be 
finished by mid-May 2022, weather dependent. Refer to the below map for details. 

 

 

We are here to make sure that work is completed safely and efficiently and we will minimise 
impacts on the community at every opportunity. 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 
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